
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 26 OCTOBER 2009


EX.224/09
REFERENCE FROM THE AUDIT COMMITTEE – ANNUAL GOVERNANCE REPORT 2008/09


(Non Key Decision)

Portfolio
Finance

Subject Matter
Pursuant to Minute AUC.51/09, consideration was given to a reference from the Audit Committee on 25 September 2009 following their consideration of the Audit Commission's Annual Governance Report 2008/09.    The Audit Committee had resolved to forward the recommendations, as detailed within the Action Plan appended to the Annual Governance Report, to the Executive with the request that the Executive take action to address the issues raised.  The Audit Committee indicated an intention to monitor progress made in that regard.  A copy of the Minute Extract and Action Plan had been circulated.
The Chairman of the Audit Committee drew the attention of the Executive to recommendation (4) of Minute AUC.51/09, commenting that the Audit Committee had taken very seriously the report on the Audit of IT Security Policy and would monitor progress in that regard.  She added that the meeting of the Audit Committee scheduled to take place on 30 October 2009 had been postponed until 4 December 2009 in order that Officers would be in a position to report fully on the matter.

Referring to recommendation (2) of Minute AUC.51/09, the Leader indicated that the Portfolio Holder would work with relevant Offices to address the issues raised.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the reference from the Audit Committee be received; and the Committee be advised that the Portfolio Holder would work with relevant Officers to address the issues raised within the Action Plan appended to the Annual Governance Report.

Reasons for Decision
To respond to a reference from the Audit Committee in respect of the Annual Governance Report 2008/09






